SGA Minutes 4.14.08

I.    

a.    McAC- Spirit Day tomorrow! We’ll have Greek games, arts and crafts, and free t-shirts. 12-2 is the free barbeque, and the excited fan of the year is being presented. From 1-5 is cotton candy and at 7 there’s going to be a performance with campus dance groups. On Wednesday you can make sandwiches for a charity. Midnight breakfast’s theme this year is going to be Disney.

b.    Remi moves to approve the agenda by voice vote, Kate seconds. Motion passes.

II.    Report of Executive Council

a.    Laura-Turnover meeting on May 5th at 8pm. We will have the current person and the new officer meet.

b.    Sarah- Applications for appointments for available class council and rep councils positions are due this Friday. All committee applications are due next Tuesday. Amendment results will be emailed out tomorrow. The appointments committee will make suggestions at the meeting this Sunday. This gives Rep Council one day to review the suggestions of the Appointments Committee before we all vote on Monday. We’re finalizing a housing resolution this week that we would really like everyone to add things to. It’d be great to get your feedback. We are also going to be discussing the relationship of the meal plan and housing. I’m going to be sending event evaluations out soon.

c.    Christina- CPI applications- they will be sent out to students at Barnard this week. This will be taking place the week before school starts. The topping-out ceremony is tomorrow. We’re going to have a pyrotechnics show. Anna Quindlin will open with remarks, we’ll hear the college song, and then there will be an explanation of topping out and then after a student performance (still in the works), there will be pyrotechnics! It starts at 4:30. Following this will be the cocktail hour.

d.    Kate- Discusses edits on voting article

III.    The Next Three Weeks

a.    Laura- What would we like to see for the rest of the year?

i.    Maria- I’d like to see us do more with OCD

ii.    Laurie- What about a bulletin board in Lerner?

iii.    Laura- We’re in discussions with them to get one up.

iv.    Laurie- Are we going to keep pursuing giving packets and pamphlets to Columbia students?

v.    Laura- I’ve asked each of the councils to put the pdf file on their website and in their weekly emails. I will send it to all of you three.

vi.    Christina- There was a prospective students fair this weekend, and all the students were very impressed by the pamphlet.

vii.    Laura- If any of the other councils could find some way to advertise the pamphlet (on the relationship between Barnard and Columbia), that’d be great. Each incoming student has one now. We are still waiting to see if Columbia will distribute.

viii.    Raj- I think the problem is that Admissions at Columbia would like to design everything themselves.

ix.    Laurie- We really need more people to donate to the Senior Fund. There will be tables out at many events coming up.

x.    Jane- Study break on Sunday, the 11th of May. Thursday the 15th is the Ball. The Six Flags trip is on the 17th.  These are all the end-of-the-year events. On the 19th there is a brunch and a dessert event that evening in Lerner.

xi.    Laura- We’d like to thank Francesca for her work on Relay for Life.

b.    Racial Bias Report- Jane- If you could all look over the Racial Bias Report I sent out that would be great. We came up with the distribution of minority faculty rates. The university as a whole has a 21%, which is actually very high for more universities. However, the next step is seeing who among those is tenured.

i.    Raj- There was a problem with an email that repeatedly used the words ‘students of color’ from the admissions department.

ii.    Maria- The Admissions Office also seems confused about a definition for who is a student of color.

iii.    Laura- Could someone draft a paragraph expressing the concern about this to send to Admissions?

iv.    Sarah- We should look into whether the term "students of color" is the accepted college-wide terminology.

v.    Maria- I’ll write it. I think the actual event about letting students of color come early is great, it just needs to be defined and not target students.

vi.    Becky- Could someone explain why the weekend is in place? Because it seems odd that there should be extra coupons and privileges for those students. It’s almost a reverse racism.

vii.    Sarah- This was an initiative to increase the number of students of color that matriculate here. That’s the official position.

viii.    Maria- When I came for that weekend I was a little bit confused as to why I was there as well. I think that it’s good because it creates a community for students when they get here but it also means they group together before everyone else arrives and it can almost create a separation.

ix.    Mark- I think the term creates an idea of cultural otherness that is the p.c. way of saying minority.

x.    Laura- All these comments should be included in the email.

xi.    Sarah- Another thing that the Dean of Admissions has explained to me is that there is a fear that some students of color would choose to not come to Barnard if they fear being unable to find a community of peers from similar backgrounds here on campus. If we do send out an email, we need to provide a solution to that issue.

xii.    Jamie- Some students come here and realize there is less diversity than they thought.

xiii.    Angel- I think the weekend is a good solution to a bigger problem. There should be a more continuous program if it’s supposed to make a difference.

xiv.    Maria- I think our email should ask for explanations rather than try to change the entire weekend.

xv.    Sarah- Next year, members of the Committee of Diversity will be working with the admissions office on recruitment all year, so all of these suggestions will also be given to our Committee.

xvi.    Laurie- I think it propagates a poor definition of what the college sees as diversity. Mainly, that it is defined by color.

xvii.    Jane- Maybe we could have a day where everyone is there on the weekend and incorporate the diversity weekend into the larger one.

xviii.    Mai- There is also no international type of orientation. There needs to be something because of the cultural shock we experience. Mainly the way that Americans act.

xix.    Mark- These weekends seem to remind students that they are of a minority. You don’t need the university to tell you you’re special or different because you are a certain color. I make friends who have common interests as me. We don’t need to force people to group with people who are the same complexion.

xx.    Remi- I am very against the labeling too, but I do know many people who find the cushion and community helpful. Also, you elect to go. I think it’s a bad idea to not have it, but I think it should be reframed.

xxi.    Angel- Going back to international students, I think Barnard needs to take better care of them. The events that were held were not effective.  I think if they could get together at least once a semester it would be good.

xxii.    Becky- My friend told me that there were many events for her as an international student, so maybe things have changed in the past few years.

xxiii.    Monique- What was the impetus for the separate weekend? I think it would be important to see if it was a student initiative. Is one of the reasons that people felt there was no community for them?

IV.    Report of Rep. Council

a.    Jaime- Spirit Day is tomorrow!

b.    Remi- Get your friends to donate to Senior Fund. Email bc2008@barnard.edu if you would like a toothpick holder. SEAS has purchased senior t-shirts and you can purchase those at Lerner Pub as well. It would be great if you all could spread the word. You should all come to the Senior Thesis Art Show on April 30th! Pick up your commencement robes in the Columbia bookstore.

i.    Maria- Were there any problems with 40s on 40 so that we are aware for next year?

ii.    Laurie- I think the main thing is trying to work on the long lines to get the drinks and the t-shirt sales.

iii.    Kate- This year, I felt it was a great event. No one was getting too drunk and it was a nice way to include people who are not 21 and who did not want to drink.

iv.    Laurie- The one complaint was that Barnard students had to wear a different color wristband than Columbia students.

c.    Angel- We’re planning the end-of-the-year barbeque.

d.    Chelsea- We’re having a Lemonade stand at the Barnard Gates this week.

e.    Monique- GS for the first time ever will be participating in the Senior Week. Elections Debates are tomorrow. They will be during the normal council time. I did distribute the pamphlet and will be followed up with.

f.    Mark- We have our debates tonight for our elections. Elections are the 16th and 17th. I’m running for Senior Class President. We’re working on the Cranes Project with Kate and the Art of Community Campaign is going really well. We’ll be opening up that Roone Arlege Cinema on Saturday for it. 6:30-8:30pm for all four schools is the ACC event.

g.    Jamie- We’ve been selling totes. We’re planning the end of the semester study break. We’ll be tabling 10-4 for the bags tomorrow.

h.    Katie- We had our last BLAIS meeting. We should let everyone know that email is not confidential. The communications department is taking steps in redesigning the website. The search box on our website is more effective and works much better than it has in the past. There is very little traffic on the wireless in barnard hall lobby. There was much discussion on the future of the microfilm of the library.

i.    Laurie- The microfilms help with research.  

i.    Virginia- We are ordering 70-80 sets of new dorm furniture and would like your input on where we should put it.

i.    Laura- Let’s give it to the hall that has the least good things about it. But in general, if you speak up and ask for something to be changed, it will be!  

ii.    Virginia- We just got our listservs for housing and Furman. Tell us about your experiences and we’ll compile the comments for them.

iii.    Laurie- Will you be sending in pictures with the reports?

iv.    Virginia- If people send them in, yes, definitely.

v.    Katie- Where does the old furniture go? I think we should replenish the worst areas.

j.    Becky- We have our High Tea from 3-5 on April 23rd in Lewis Parlor. We sold t-shirts during prospective students weekend and we will be selling t-shirts on Spirit Day.

k.    Christina- We’re voting on Club budgets next week. And impeachment processes will begin.

l.    Jane- You should have gotten an invite from me about the Student Leaders Forum from 6-7:30 this Friday in Lowe.  Please RSVP because it’s a higher end event but we would love to have you there. Come see me if you didn’t get an email. There’s a reception afterwards. It’s the culmination of the World Leaders Forum.

m.    Mai- Congratulations to all those who participated in elections this year. I’d like to give a shout out to Katie for the stickers and to Laura for sending so many emails.

n.    Sarah- the Shirin event is coming up so please come and rsvp. People need to sign up and please advertise.

o.    Remi moves to adjourn the meeting by voice vote, Angel seconds, and motion passes.

Kate McNamara, VP Communication

-Attended Exec Board

-Attended Rep Council

-Attended OH

-Worked with Bethanie and Sherlana on article

-Weekly Email

-Attended part of candidates forum 

Jane Khodarkovsky, Senator

-Attended Office Hours

-Attended Rep. Council Meeting

-Attended Student Affairs Caucus meeting

-Attended Senate Plenary

-Attended Election Speeches

-Prepared for Honors and Prizes Committee meeting

Laura Stoffel, President

- Election Speeches

- Rep Council

- Commencement Meeting

- Exec Council

- Office Hours

- Relay for Life

- F@CU Meeting

Sarah Besnoff, VPSG

-Attended Exec Board

-Attended Rep Council

-Organized appointments process (flyers, targeted emails, applications, website

-Volunteered at Relay for Life

-Attended Office Hours

-Met with member of the Committee on Diversity

Angel Lam, Rep for University Programming

- attended rep council meeting

- attended office hour

- attended the event committees meeting

- attended the event reps meeting

- relay for life

- attended election speeches

- made flyer for the event

Becky Gimple, First Year VP

-attended rep council

-attended class council

-attended office hour

-met with Damian about NSOP

Maria Morad, Rep to GSSC

-attended class council

- attented rep council

- attended office hours

- attending GSSC meeting

- relay for life

Jenny Kim, Junior Class VP

-Attended Rep Council

-Attended office hour

-Attended election speeches

-Attended meeting for Topping Out ceremony

-Attended Career Cafe

Lara Rosner, VP Finance

-attended Exec. Meeting

-attended DD meeting

-attended SGB meeting

-chaired co-sponsorship meeting

-attended candidates forum

-office hours

-attended CPI leadership summit planning meeting

Karen Kwan, VP Sophomore Class

-attended Class council meeting

-attended office hour

-attended election speeches

-registered for Relay

-brought pitchers, cups, and stirring spoons for lemonade stand

Virginia Burger, Representative for Student Services-

-attended Rep. Council

-Held office hour

-attended Housing Committee meeting

-Attended Elections Speeches

Christina Chang, VPSA

-attended Exec. Board meeting

-attended Rep. Council meeting

-Held SGA Office Hours

-Attended Co-sponsorship Meeting

-Attended IGB meeting

-Meeting for Topping Out Ceremony

-Meeting with VP Gildersleeve and Gene McCurry

-Attended Candidates' Forum

-Attended and volunteered at Spirit Day

-Attended and spoke at Topping Out Ceremony

-Worked on Leadership Dinner

